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	Date:  June 16, 2009
	Completed by:  James Allen

	Attendees:  James Allen (ERCOT), Gene Cervenka (ERCOT), Kyle Patrick (Reliant), Roger Tenenbown (EC Power) 
Dialed In:  Jim Purdy (AEP), Johnny Robertson (TXU), Steve Bordelon (TNMP), Sandra Tindall (ERCOT), Monica Jones (Reliant)
Phone:   866-469-3239   
Meeting Number:  359 224 047
Meeting Password:  Retail123!!

	 

	ANTITRUST ADMONITION – Roger Tenenbown    
· ERCOT strictly prohibits Market Participants and their employees who are participating in ERCOT activities from using their participation in ERCOT activities as a forum for engaging in practices or communications that violate the antitrust laws. The ERCOT Board has approved guidelines for members of ERCOT Committees, Subcommittees and Working Groups to be reviewed and followed by each Market Participant attending ERCOT meetings. If you have not received a copy of these Guidelines, copies are available at the Client Relations desk. Please remember your ongoing obligation to comply with all applicable laws, including the antitrust laws.

ERCOT Website Content Management Disclosure – Roger Tenenbown
· All presentations and materials submitted by Market Participants or any other Entity to ERCOT staff for this meeting are received and posted with the acknowledgement that the information will be considered public in accordance with the ERCOT Websites Content Management Operating Procedure.

**ERCOT EMERGENCY EXIT (when at ERCOT)
WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS:                                                                        

· Agenda Overview - Roger Tenenbown
· Approve April 2009 TTPT Notes –  Notes Approved
DISCUSSION POINTS:

· Verify that the TMTP was approved at the May RMS meeting regarding the addition of the Round Robin Testing approach
·  R. Tenenbown – Through the conversations I have had with Kyle Miller, I have learned that the TMTP version that was approved at the last RMS meeting did not include the verbiage regarding the Round Robin testing approach.  Therefore, the Round Robin language still needs to be presented to RMS for approval.   
· Revisit changes to the CBCI file. Specifically  “Add E-mail Field to the Customer Billing Contact Information File”

· K. Patrick – When we originally discussed this topic, our discussion was limited to the whether or not the new CBCI response file would be tested or not.  We were all pretty much in agreement that this response file did not require additional testing.  However, this decision may need to be reviewed again with the additional changes that RMGRR078 (adding an e-mail field to the CBCI file) will bring about.  We may want to discuss testing the CBCI response file changes with the changes RMGRR078 will bring about.  
· G. Cervenka – ERCOT may possibly be able to test this process in mid-August.  Flight is tentatively set to conclude on August 4th.  The blackout period begins on August 25th.  
· K. Patrick – As I understand it, the RMGRR was passed to include verbiage that would lend itself to be tested with the response file we originally discussed.   

· J. Robertson – Do we want to test both “sides” of this process?  Do we want to test the CRs ability to send an accurate file as well as a simulated POLR event that would require ERCOT to send out the CBCI file to a POLR REP?  
· G. Cervenka – We can, but I would like to find out if ERCOT’s response is an automated process or not.  I want to see what benefit we would gain from testing that piece.  
· K. Patrick - I believe it is automated, but it would be good to check.   

· G. Cervenka – If we test the response file, I would suggest that we be sure to test a bad CBCI file as well.  
· K. Patrick – So we would create at least one bad record within a file and let ERCOT respond indicating that there was invalid data submitted?  
· J. Robertson – That is correct.  
· K. Patrick – So the question to the group is, are we going to test it?  

· All parties were in agreement that we should conduct a test of this process.  
· J. Roberson - If a MP chooses not to participate in the test, and they do not update their CBCI files, ERCOT will respond to them that their data is not valid after the implementation of this RMGRR.  
· R. Tenenbown – So if the MP does not have an e-mail address on file for that customer, should they just leave this field blank?  Is that the appropriate action to take to have the file received as valid? 
· G. Cervenka – I believe so.  
· J. Robertson – I am all in favor of testing both of these processes, REP to ERCOT and ERCOT to POLR.  I know that my company will be receiving some of these files during a future POLR event, so I would like to see this process tested thoroughly.  
· G. Cervenka – So do we want to test the return file as well?  

· J. Robertson - I would think so.  I would like to see the full cycle tested. I think we could create a fairly simple and straight forward script to test this process.  
· G. Cervenka – We could probably start by modifying SCR50.  Katherine Thurman just confirmed that the e-mail field we are discussing is an optional field and that it can be left blank.  Now that we have all agreed that we need to test this process, do we need to make it a mandatory Market wide test?

· K. Patrick - I do not believe that we would get full Market participation if we attempted to test the process Market wide.  
· J. Robertson – I believe that participation in this testing effort should be voluntary.  I would like to see ERCOT send a Market Notice to the MPs informing them about the voluntary test.  I also think that the notice should stress the importance of the test and that if an MP does not update their files accordingly, ERCOT will reject their data after the implementation of the RMGRR.  
· All parties agreed to this approach

· J. Robertson – As I understand it, the rule does not become effective until January 2010.  
· K. Patrick – That is correct.  However, the implementation could be as soon as the board approves the RMGRR.  The change came about as part of the POLR rule change, but we are not bound by the implementation date of that rule.  I would think it would probably be utilized for the September 2009 file submission.  I think that the testing should be conducted as an ad hoc, voluntary test.  So what kind of time frame are we looking at to implement the test?     

· G. Cervenka – I would think that we are looking at mid August for the testing timeframe.  I will check on the proposed testing dates within ERCOT and see if they have already discussed a time frame to test this.  I will respond back to the group with my findings. Do we want to try to draft some verbiage today for the notice or do we want to have RCS draft it later?  
· J. Robertson – I would say that we can leave that to RCS to handle.  I would reference the RMGRR and ask for voluntary testing participants from the Market. 
· J. Allen – I will begin working on the notice draft.  

· R. Tenenbown – I would recommend that we schedule a script sub-team meeting to draft the script or scripts for this testing effort.  We could probably facilitate this effort with a conference call.   

· All parties agreed.
· G. Cervenka – I believe that the next Texas SET meeting is scheduled for June 22 and 23.  J. Robertson – Would you be interested in presenting our testing recommendations to the group at Texas SET?   

· J. Robertson – Absolutely.  I will go ahead and send a note to Jennifer to request that the topic be added to the agenda.
· Review suggested TMTP language proposed by Oncor associated with round robin testing
· R. Tenenbown – It is my understanding that Oncor had proposed some new edits and language to the TMTP document, but I have not seen it.  Is anybody from Oncor on the phone?  
· No response was heard.

· J. Purdy – I received an e-mail from Dawn Compton (Oncor) on 6/4 that included a “red lined” TMTP document.  I can forward that to J. Allen and G. Cervenka to share with the group.  
· The Oncor red line document was opened and shared with the group on the projector and via WebEx.   

· The entire group reviewed the document, made various comments, and compared the red lined document to the existing “base line” document.  The group agreed that without a representative from Oncor available to discuss the edits, we should postpone this conversation until the next TTPT meeting.  
· K. Patrick – It appears that the TMTP document that is posted to the TTPT page is out of sync with the document that was approved at the last RMS meeting. It seems that we have several versions floating around plus an additional red lined document from Oncor. The approved and correct base line document is posted on the April 15, 2009 RMS meeting page under Key Documents.  It is version 1.6 with a May 29, 2008 date on it.  
· G. Cervenka – J. Allen and I will work to get the correct and approved base line TMTP document posted to ERCOT.com.  

· G. Cervenka – Flight 0609 update:  We are very close, if not completely finished, with connectivity testing.  We currently have nine (9) new CRs and two (2) existing CRs testing in Flight 0609.  I recently received an e-mail from a CR requesting an ad-hoc test to change their service provider.  I will be forwarding this request to the TDSPs in the near future.  This Test Flight is shaping up to be quite a bit smaller than what we have experienced in the past few years.  Our kick-off call is scheduled for June 19th and day one transactions should flow on June 22nd.  
· G. Cervenka – Would we like to discuss and agree on a day and time for the script sub-team conference call?  

· R. Tenenbown – Yes.  I believe we should utilize WebEx for this conference call as well.  How about July 2nd at 10:00 am?

· All agreed.

· G. Cervenka – I will begin drafting a script for the CBCI loop that we can discuss and edit as necessary at the script sub-team meeting on July 2nd.     

TTPT ACTION ITEMS:   
· Review of TTPT Action Items 
· None

· Anything New 
· None
NEXT MEETING PREPARATION:

· Identify Agenda Items:
· Script sub-team conference call via WebEx to draft a script or scripts to be used for testing the CBCI loop.  
· Identify to do items before next meeting:

· See Action Items below.  
· Next meeting dates:  
·  Script sub team conference call – July 2nd at 10:00am
ADJOURN 


	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· G. Cervenka will check on the proposed testing dates (for the CBCI loop) within ERCOT and see if ERCOT has already discussed a time frame for testing.  He will respond back to the group with his findings.  
· J. Allen will begin working with the RCS Communications team on a Notice draft to request volunteers for testing the CBCI loop.  
· G. Cervenka and J. Allen will work to get the correct and approved base line document posted to ERCOT.com.  

· G. Cervenka will begin drafting a script for the CBCI loop that can be discussed and edited as necessary at the script sub-team meeting on July 2nd.     

· J. Allen will set up a script sub-team conference call (via WebEx) for July 2nd at 10:00am.  

· G. Cervenka will combine all of the TMTP versions and proposed edits (round robin testing, etc) into one document for TTPT review.  

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































